
              GLAPWELL PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of meeting of Glapwell Parish Council held on 
Thursday 26 October 2017 

At the Glapwell Centre 

Present:          
David Clough     Tricia Clough 
Clive Fleetwood            Rachel Hibbert 
Jackie Hole      John Jepson     
Tony Trafford (Chair)         

Also in attendance – Sue O’Donnell (Parish Clerk), Councillor Ann Syrett,  

100/17 Apologies for Absence –Councillor Clive Moesby, Keith Woollen 

101/17 Declarations of Interest – None 

102/17 Public Forum 
Complaint – A complaint had been received from a resident about unsafe 
working practices of a contractor working on the roof of the Sports Hall. The 
complaint had been investigated and a reply received from the contractor. He 
explained that the main part of the repairs had been carried out the previous 
day when full safety precautions were in place and that the workman had 
returned to complete the job. They had been reprimanded and told to ensure 
that safety regulations were complied with at all times. The Health and Safety 
Executive had been informed and had agreed that there would not further 
action taken. The second part of the repairs to the roof had been halted until 
there had been a discussion at the Parish Council. It was agreed that 1) the 
further work could go ahead on condition that safe and appropriate 
working practices were adhered to and 2) in future works the Council 
should check that a risk assessment be undertaken before the work was 
carried out. 
Parking in Layby – John Jepson asked about the legality of a catering 
business in the lay-by from M1 roundabout to Doe lea threatening £100 
penalty for parked vehicles. It was agreed to raise the matter with 
Highways. 
Playground – Rachel Hibbert informed the Council of a complaint about a 
resident using the playground as an exercise ground for their dog. It was 
agreed to check the CCTV cameras for evidence and the refer the matter 
to the police. 
Leaves on Hall Corner – Jackie hole reported that there were the usual piles 
of leaves that needed clearing. It was agreed to refer the matter to Bolsover 
District Council. 
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Maple Grove Bungalows – David Clough reported that the grass had been 
cut recently. It was agreed to raise the matter with Bolsover District Council. 
Drilling on Back Lane – John Jepson asked for information on the reason for 
the drilling. Clive Fleetwood said he believed that it was related to the housing 
development of 5 houses in that area. 

103/17 Minutes  
Council Meeting held on 28th September 2017 
The minutes were agreed as a correct record of the meetings and signed by 
the chair of the meeting.  

104/17 Matters Arising  
Footpath on Rowthorne Lane – It was agreed to raise the matter with 
Councillor Moesby. 
Speed Monitors – A report was outstanding on the monitors placed on The 
Hill by DCC in July. 
Dog Bin – The bin had not been replaced yet but a new stake had been 
erected. However a bill had been received by the Council for the emptying of 
the bin from July to September. It was agreed to raise the matter with Bolsover 
District Council. 
Christmas Lights – The Christmas lights had been ordered and would be 
installed on December 1st on 20 lamp posts around the village at a cost of 
£1900 +vat. 

105/17 Reports 
Police-There was no report available.  

Derbyshire County Council – There was no report available.  

Bolsover District Council- Councillor Syrett provided a report on a meeting 
held on 16th October about  traffic issues in the village. The meeting involved 
officers from DCC Highways, BDC Estates and Housing and the Parish 
Council. A number of options had been identified including waiving of fees to 
allow kerbs to be dropped to allow off street parking. The representative from 
DCC had ruled out the use of double yellow lines to stop people parking on 
dangerous corners and narrow streets. A report will be produced for further 
discussion with the Parish Council looking at ways of managing parking more 
effectively and also alleviating the problems of access because of parked cars. 
It was agreed that once this report was available it was essential to involve 
residents in the decisions on any action agreed.  

106/17  Glapwell Centre 
Roof Repairs – The repairs to the Sports Hall had been carried out, 
Damaged Blinds – There had been further damage to the blinds in the Sports 
Hall. It was agreed to get a quote from the fitter to carry out the repairs and to 
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compare this to the cost of fitting film on the windows as a more effective way 
of keeping out sunlight in the Sports Hall. 
Repairs to toilets – The necessary repairs were approved. 
Fundraising Events – Rachel Hibbert talked about plans to hold a race night 
in the New Year to raise funds and also the Christmas party. Dates were still to 
be finalised.  
Christmas Tree -  It was agreed that a different option be considered similar to 
the tree erected near Vault Securities last year. 

107/17 Football Ground  
Funding Bid – Tony Trafford provided an update on the progress of the 
funding application to the Leader project. It was noted that the 20% 
contribution to the project would be found from lettings at the Football Ground/
Sports Hall, Sponsorship, and Fundraising events – a total of £11,200. 
Clive Fleetwood reported that he had contacted a number of business about 
sponsorship boards around the Ground. It was agreed that a request be 
made to extend the deadline for completion and that the work to replace 
the MUGA was delayed until April after the football season had finished. 

108/17  Finance 
Monthly Finance Summary for September 2017 – The information provided 
was considered and it was agreed to make the following payments.  

Cricket Ground – The Council had received copies of emails from the Club 
sent to Glapwell Community Development Group about the use of the Ground 
for the bonfire on 4th November outlining conditions of use and suggesting that 
an alternative venue is found. They point out that the Ground is a Sports field. 
Members of the Development Group confirmed that they worked hard to 
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ensure that the playing surface was not affected at their events and that the 
cricket club did share the revenue from takings. It was agreed that the Parish 
Council confirm the conditions in the license for the Cricket Ground 
includes the use of the Ground for community events and that this 
should continue.   It was noted that the cricket club had not paid the rent for 
2017/18. The invoice was issued in June. 

109/17 Planning Matters – There were no matters to consider. 

110/17 Correspondence 

111/17 Date of Next Meeting – It was agreed that the next meeting of the 
Parish Council will be held on Thursday 23rd November  2017 at 7.30 pm. 

Sue O’Donnell   
07/11/17

Date Subject

October Pension Regulator Increase in Pension contributions Noted

BY EMAIL Circulated to all Members

28/10/17 CVP E-Newsletter Thursday 28th September 2017 Noted

01/1017 Notification of Rural Action Derbyshire’s AGM 05/10/17 Noted

03/10/17 Glapwell Football Club - Demolition of building approval Noted

03/10/17 DCC Derbyshire -  Connect Service Noted

04/10/17 BDC Sports Active Communities Programme Referred to 
Finance 
Committee

05/10/17 CVP E-Newsletter Thursday 5th October 2017 Noted

09/10/17 DCC Reminder Winter Service Scheme 2017-18 Noted

10/10/17 Complaint Unsafe working practices at Centre Noted

12/10/17 CVP E-Newsletter Thursday 12th October 2017 Noted

16/10/17 Rural Action Derbyshire Fire Safety Training - Community 
Halls, Churches and other faith buildings 07/11/17

Noted

17/10/17 DALC Circular 12/2017 Noted

19/10/17 CVP E-Newsletter Thursday 19th October 2017
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